
 

 

 

The June meeting of the East Otto Town Board was called to order at 6:04 PM by 

Supervisor Ann Rugg on Tuesday June 11, 2019.  Ann led the pledge to the Flag. 

 

Present were Town Supervisor, Ann Rugg, Deputy Supervisor Dave Forster, 

Councilman William Spors, Sidney Barber and  Angela Sherman., Highway 

Superintendent Tom Benz, Clerk Deanna Bowen, and CEO Jeff Holler. 

Guests present were Bob Bowen. 

 

A motion was made by Dave Forster and seconded by Sid Barber to authorize the 

Supervisor to pay all general and highway fund bills audited, with the invoice from 

Freeman and Freeman dependent upon completion of survey. Forster, Spors, 

Barber, Sherman and Rugg were in favor. Motion carried. 
   Abstract #   Claim #    Amount  
Highway 1        102                                 04                                         $      812.58 
Highway 3        304   048-058   $  5,696.94         
General              005               036-049   $   2,938.56   

 

A motion was made by Dave Forster and seconded by Angela Sherman to approve 

and waive the reading of the May 14, 2019 meeting minutes. Forster, Spors, Barber, 

Sherman and Rugg were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Dave Forster and seconded by Angela Sherman to approve 

and waive the reading of the May 28, 2019 meeting minutes. Forster, Spors, Barber, 

Sherman and Rugg were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Dave Forster and seconded by Bill Spors to accept the audit 

of April 2019 utility bills as presented. Forster, Spors, Barber, Sherman and Rugg 

were in favor. Motion carried 

 

A motion was made by Dave Forster and seconded by Bill Spors to accept the audit 

of May2019 utility bills as presented. Forster, Spors, Barber, Sherman and Rugg 

were in favor. Motion carried 

 

Clerk paid to Supervisor $981.14 for May 2019 fees and commissions collected. 

 

 

Hwy:  Mulch for the playground will be delivered June 20th. Help to distribute the 

mulch on Saturday June 22 will be needed.  



 

Gravel has been put on Rohr Hill. Property on the seasonal part of the road has 

been sold to a new owner, with the possibility of permanent residence.  

Connisarauley road paving will be done next week, weather permitting. 

Tom met with a representative from STW who does aerial photos and will do a 

blank map of the new town property. 

Tom told the board culvert replacement will take place on Traffic Street. He stated 

that benching will be done. 

 

Councilman Bill Spors told Tom OSHA considers benching illegal and the town 

will be fined if he proceeds using this method.  

 

Supervisor: Ann Rugg told the board if the town was to be declared green and clean 

there are DEC grants available. CEO Jeff Holler told the board there are many 

regulations for the town to be declared green and clean. 

Ann will contact Brian Church regarding the master plan the planning board is 

currently working on. 

 

CEO Report: Jeff completed 11 inspections, answered 24 phone calls, and sent 3 

violation notices. 

 

A motion was made by Bill Spors and seconded by Sid Barber to adjourn at 7:08 

PM. Forster, Spors, Barber, Sherman and Rugg were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

The next meeting will be July 9, 2019 at 6:00pm. 

 

  

Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

Deanna Bowen 

Town Clerk



 

 


